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LNMC  MINUTES 
May 08, 2017
At the CHARLES MACK CITIZENS CENTER, Mooresville, NC
Lake Norman Marine Commissioners:
Morris Sample 

             Chairman 
Michael Hughes


Lincoln County
John Gerke


Catawba County
Billy Wilson


Iredell County
Bill Young           

Mecklenburg County 
Staff:
Ron Shoultz 


Executive Director 
Bob Elliott


Assistant Director (Absent)
Angela Palmer 


Administrator
Call to Order
A quorum was declared and the meeting was called to order by Chairman Morris Sample.  
All in attendance rose to salute the flag and repeat together the Pledge of Allegiance.
Minutes

After a review of the minutes from the April 10, 2017 meeting, Commissioner Young made a motion to approve the minutes as presented, Commissioner Gerke seconded the motion and it was passed unanimously.
Reports – LNMC Executive Director
Executive Director Ron Shoultz brought to attention an agenda change for a rafting approval from the Golden Boys. Commissioner Gerke made a motion to approve the change and Commissioner Wilson seconded. Mr. Shoultz then reported the Charter Boat Committee met prior to the meeting and is awaiting a report from Commissioner Gerke in regards to that meeting. Several calls regarding dock permitting have been referred to Duke Energy. The map of the lake for emergency responders and government agencies is ready for review. Once approved and printed the maps will be distributed. Update of the sign by Pinnacle Shores – the sign will be replaced once the osprey have left as they are currently nesting. The Lake Norman Marine Commission attended a press release coverage regarding the house bill to eliminating the buffer zones. The marine commission supports the NC Wildlife Federation in its opposition to this bill. Illegal “No Wake” buoys have been removed from Point Regatta. Complaint about littering in the lake. A dock builder was expelling waste from a chipping machine on his barge while clearing the bank. Duke Energy handled the matter and the contractor has ceased the activity. Complaint about an osprey pole will be heard during the public comments. Dates for upcoming events are posted on the website. 
REPORTS - ENFORCEMENT

Cornelius Police Department
Officer George Brinzey reported there were 34 calls for service in the month of April. 1 arrest for trespassing. 1 for breaking and entry and larceny from a vessel at Holiday Marina. 5 for larceny from vessels at North Harbor Club. 2 noise complaints at the sand bar which only required warnings. 1 assist to Iredell county for a suspicious vessel. 1 assist of a kayaker. 1 assist of a vessel that lost power in the main channel. Several navigational hazard calls due to the water rising. 5 lost vessels. Several wake violations. 2 boat crashes nothing of significant damage. 13 warnings and 11 inspections. 
Performed 20 vessel inspections with the coast guard at Blythe Landing.

Iredell County Sheriff
Sheriff Deputy Darren Hill reported 100 land hours and 130 water hours. 50 training hours. 120 property checks. 3 community meetings. 7 boat inspections and 4 pwc inspections. 5 enforcement actions. 12 navigational hazard removals.
Catawba County
Office Sawyer reported 72 water hours. 32 calls for service. Not all by water, some by land.
Lincoln County

John Isaacs was absent - No report
N.C. Wildlife Resources Commission
Officer Ron Robertson reported a busy season. Boating accident at Stumpy Creek on 4/15/17 at 2:30am where 2 boats collided. One boat had no navigational lights on. Two of the boaters were thrown into the water and were unable to swim and were not wearing life jackets. Fortunately the boat that was hit was able to pull around and rescue them and no one was hurt. Approx. 8 drownings on Lake Norman last year. Everyone should wear a life jacket. Children <13 must a wear a life jacket at all times. Also, be aware of the heat. In the process of writing an Emergency Response Plan with a team of people including the Cornelius and Iredell County Police Departments. All agencies and departments will have the opportunity to review before finalized. This is a follow up to the training scenario which was performed 2 years ago. April 25th there was a hands on boating class. May 1st and 2nd there was a boating class at the Lake Norman State Park with 15 participants who all passed. Officers have changed throughout the past year. Please disregard the list that was handed out last year and call dispatch at 1-800-662-7137 to ensure your call is handled by the appropriate responders. On 5/24/17 there will be the annual media day to kick off On the Road/ On the Water Don’t Drink and Drive Campaign beginning at 10:00am at Blythe Landing. Montana Marshall, the sister of Cheyenne Marshall who was killed in a fatal boating accident in 2015. All are welcome. 
Reports – Lake Issues
Duke Energy
Joe Klutzz reported that the lake level is at 99.3. Target is 98. Higher water levels also means an increase in debris. The majority of calls are for the loose floats. These are difficult to remove because they fill with water and are very heavy. Natural woody debris is not typically removed, however please secure and notify someone if you see extremely large debris. The lake was at its highest on April 26th at 99.6. Everything is better, but still have not transitioned out of stage 1 drought. 
Coast Guard Auxiliary Division 26

Steve Riggan reported they’ve performed 33 vessels checks and conducted 2 education courses. A program called AUXPAD has been started. People can qualify to be paddle board operators. April 22nd there was a training event at the Charlotte Mecklenburg training academy. Also, on April 22nd there was a vessel safety check held at Blythe Landing. Assisted in the Aloha event on May 6th and will be assisting the Dragon Boat event at Ramsey Creek on May 15th. Many upcoming events located on the website at www.cgauxlkn.com under the upcoming events tab. 
Lake Norman Sail and Power Squadron
Lou Schwartz reported on 4/15/17 an ABC course was conducted with 26 students and all passed. The next course will be 5/13/17 at Huntersville UMC. The Dragon Boat Race will be held the same day at Ramsey Creek. Participated with Morning Star Marina on April 29th performing vessel safety checks. On May 20th will be the first vessel safety check at The Peninsula.
Mecklenburg County Parks and Rec.
Peter Cook was absent - No Report
Island Habitat Program
Gene Vaughn reported all islands have been adopted in the Adopt an Island program. They’ve had great success in ensuring that there are no large containers on the islands which offer a breeding ground for mosquitos. 7 osprey nests have been approved and 5 have been installed. Continued success with the platform that was installed near the Mooresville water intake to deter the osprey from nesting on the intake. 4 days after installation the osprey had nested on the new platform. There is a new rookery at Marker 20 upstream from the Lake Norman State Park for the Blue Heron. Currently about 17 nests.  Concerns about an eagle that was found dead. It has been sent off for testing to determine the cause.
Water Quality/Erosion/Buffers/Illegal Discharge
Mecklenburg County Water Quality
Dave Ferguson was absent. 
NC Wildlife Federation
Commissioner Billy Wilson reported the planning for the Shrimp & Oyster Festival is in full swing. It will be Saturday, September 16th at Langtree at 5:00pm. Last year the event was sold out and raised over $30,000. Tickets should be on sale in the near future. The Laketoberfest, a “beer and groove” festival will be Saturday October 21st at Bailey Road Park from 5:00-10:00pm. Senate Bill 434 has the buffer zone of Lake Norman under attack. The NC Wildlife Federation is dedicated to protecting Lake Norman. Many attended the press conference held today. Natural vegetation along the shoreline is a natural way of protecting and cleaning the environment. Removing this buffer would allow too much run off into the lake taking lawn chemicals and other polluntants with it. More information can be found at various local news sites. The NC Wildlife Federation requests we all speak out against this bill. 
Comments from the Public:
Dan Campbell spoke regarding the location of an osprey nesting platform on the western shore of Beaver Dam creek and concerns that this location is not good for the osprey because of noise levels in the area. Also, concerned that there was no public notice regarding the placement of the platform. Requested the osprey nesting platform be relocated. The Lake Norman Marine Commission will take his concerns and comments under advisement.

Committee Reports:
ATON Committee
Ron Shoultz reported that the goal is to have all issues will be addressed by weekend of Memorial Day for the upcoming boating season. 
Hydrilla Committee

Billy Wilson reported the goal was to have 300 carp released in June. However there has been a delay. Last year the carp were released in October.
Education
No Report
Charter Boat Committee 
John Gerke reported that the Charter Boat Committee met prior to the marine commission meeting in regards to changes to the ordinance in regards to a new venture on the lake and how it will fit in to the ordinance. Request that the June meeting be a public hearing for the changes. Notice of the meeting will be posted on the website. 
No Wake Buoy
No Report
Rafting Committee

None
Applications

No-Wake Buoy Requests
None
Rafting Applications 
Golden Boys to hold rafting event June 20th with approximately 14 vessels. Commissioner Gerke made a motion to approve and Commissioner Wilson seconded.
Other Applications
None
Variances
None
PERMITS 
None
FERC Applications
None
Administrative Matters
3rd quarter financial report was submitted.
Adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at 2000 hrs. by Chairman Sample.

